ASCSU Cabinet Director’s Report 10-25-05
President’s Report –Courtney Healey

Forum w/ Dr. Kuk—Don’t forget the open forum on Wed. Oct. 26th from 12-2:00 in the Senate chambers.

New Assistant for RamRide—We have added a new assistant director for RamRide (pending ratification by Senate).  Her name is Robin Sager and you will meet her at Wednesday nights meeting.  

Meeting w/ Dr. Penley—Dr. Penley and I met on Monday, Oct. 24th to discuss several items.  On my list were: UFFAB, South Campus Study Area, an invitation for Dr. Penley to come to Senate, Bowl Game possibilities, the Strategic Plan, and GT Pathways.  Dr. Penley informed me that they have signed a new lobbyist for the capital who we will need to introduce to our ASCSU lobbyist.  We also discussed the unfortunate pamphlet that has made national news due to the image of a hanging person on the cover.  This has, unfortunately, reached all levels of the media including but not limited to all the area television news stations, newspapers, and other media sources all the way to the east coast.  You may have seen Dr. Penley’s letter to all students; if you haven’t please take a look at it.  

Fall Development Council—The Development Council is the group of people who come together to work on the campaign for funding of CSU.  It is made up of some of the university’s largest donors, the CSU Foundation President, key alumni, and key business people.  This group is supported by administrators, deans, and other staff.  VP Fry presented on several matters surrounding the campaign for funding that is being launched.  

Reception at the Fry home—After the Development Council meeting, Vice President for University Advancement Don Fry and his wife hosted a reception at their home.  Jon and I attended and continued fostering strong relations with administrative members and Development Council members.  We spent much of our time with Shara Castle, President of the Alumni Board and we had a great time!

City/CSU Liaison Committee—All is well on the City/CSU front.  We discussed the improvement of student behavior over last year, the new occupancy laws being discussed at City Council, off-campus student services, and actions of the city/csu liaison.  

Internship possibility with the City Manager—Darin Attebury (Fort Collins City Manager) and I have discussed the prospects of having an ASCSU member intern under him next semester.  This is a unique opportunity that will give the lucky individual the chance to see how the city works from the inside.  Ben Goldstein had this position last year and very much enjoyed it.  Darin and I both think this is a great way to make sure the student voice and opinions are considered by the City Manager and his staff.  This creates a link between student leadership and the city while giving the intern great experience in city government.  The intern will be responsible for several projects and will likely be able to receive course credit.  For more information please come see me.

Strategic Plan—Thank you to everyone who has reviewed the Strategic Plan.  This is the document that directs the future of the university, so any and all input is appreciated.

WILD—The Women in Leadership Dessert (WILD) is Nov. 1st from 7-9:00pm in the LSC Ballroom.  All ladies that want to attend must RSVP to csuwild@hotmail.com.  This event is sponsored by CSU Panhellenic Council and will gather female leaders together for discussion and networking.  There are also several speakers.  This should be fun so please come!

Transit Center—As you may have noticed, construction for the Transit Center is already impeding the stairs between Engineering and the LSC.  Thus students will become increasingly aware that something is underway.  If you or anyone you know has questions about the transit center, please direct them to the website: www.transitcenter.colostate.edu  This website answers many questions students have.

Ramwheels—Jesse Fagan and Nick D’Innocenzo have decided to look into other avenues to check out Ramwheels bikes, thus this will not be up for discussion at Senate as was previously planned.  

Vice President’s Report –Jon Muller

I attended the Ram Leadership Team Retreat at Pingree on October 15 & 16.  Mentors, please take your role seriously as we have an outstanding group this year.  Kudos to our Leadership Development crew!

The SFRB has heard presentations from just over half of the fee funded areas.  Liaisons to each area were assigned two weeks ago. 

Submitted Bill 3503 to President Healey for her signature or veto yesterday.

Bought a blue tub mat.

I have completed the semi-annual Special Course Fee review and audit.  If anyone is interested in seeing the results of this review feel free to schedule a meeting with me.  Special course fees are the additional fees that are charged for specific courses.

Finance Director –Luke Brunner

Student Funding Board Last Week

We provided funding for the following groups:

United Men of Color                              $1,604

Palestinian Student Association             $2,554

Native American Student Association     $476

IOPAC                                                  $843.36

Student Funding Board this Week

We have four groups on our agenda for this week:

SOGLBT

Improvisational Acting

Campus Feminist Alliance

Meeting with Wyoming Student Government

Alec Jeffries and I will be meeting with the student government Directors of Leg Affairs and Finance on November 7th to discuss our roles and responsibilities.

Student Orgs Training

I will be speaking to new student orgs this Wednesday about ASCSU and the funding process.

New Mexico vs. CSU

Senator Gleeson and I will be attending the game this Friday.  If you happen to be in Albuquerque, let’s meet up so I’m not the only person wearing green and gold!

Academic Director –Misty Lenard

Alrighty! It was a big week for Academics last week because it was our first College Council Roundtable! Thanks to Asst. Dir. Hart's hard work we had representatives from EVERY COLLEGE (including Grad School) except Engineering. That's right JOE STUBITZ and BRIAN WEAVER, no one from your college came! FOR SHAME!!!
Other than that sad absense, everything went seamlessly and there was a lot of excellent discussion both on ASCSU issues and between the colleges. The date of the next council (in November) will be determined at our departmental meeting Tuesday afternoon.

 Our agenda for the discussion at Faculty Council has now been set and sent to Secretary Diane Maybon and will be delivered with the rest of the Faculty Council packet this week. This is a priceless opportunity to present our concerns to faculty, so if you have any input please let me know.

There's lots of research and other small stuff going on in Academics, but at this point they're being overshadowed by the looming FC presentation. One item I will mention is textbook sales, and I'm not sure where we're going with that yet, just that we ARE going somewhere. If you're interested please contact me.

Advocacy Director –Jason Green

I attended the Student of Color Retreat Planning committee on October 21st and will be helping out with the registration.  

I will be meeting with Vanessa Louis (an intern in the VP Office) to further discuss plans for the new committee the Diversity Advocate Council and for the group that will be replacing PMSAC.

The Student Advocacy Committee voted on a name change and for this year the group will be addressed as the Diversity Advocate Council. 

I also will be circulating the Advocacy Offices to talk up Referenda C& D and voting.

I will be attending the MLK celebration on October 25th.

Associate Director Fisher and I have designed a cover for the Advocate.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES:

The Diversity Advocate Council will be meeting this week October 27th in the ASCSU office.

IMPORTANT DATES:

Asian/ Pacific American Student Services

· RICE BOWL- October 30th – 6:30p at Chipper’s Lane

Black Student Services

· Knowledge for the Soul Chat Series- October 18th – Noon in the Black Student Service Office

· United Men of Color Presents “Life Through our Eyes”- October 25th – 5:45p, LSC room 228 

Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services

· Friday Movie: “If Walls Could Talk 2” – October 28th – 10:00a & Noon

· Brown Bag- October 27th, LSC room 214
Native American Student Services

· Open House- November 1st -1-4pm
Office of Women’s Programs and Studies

· Women at Noon Series “Wise Women’s Use of Herbs and Common Sense”- October 26th- Noon, LSC room 220

International Fest- November 12th- LSC

Palestinian Night- October 27th-6:30-8:30pm in Clark Building A102

Advocacy Book Club- discussing “When I Was Puerto Rican” by Esmeralda Santiago- October 26th -B-105 Engineering Building

STUDENT OF COLOR RETREAT- October 29th 
Community Affair Director –Courtney Pryzybylski

Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

Legislative Affair Director –Alec Jeffries

LAST WEEK for REFERENDUM C & D!!! GO VOTE~ 

EARLY VOTING is under way!!! The location is Room 114C LSC (next to the bank).  

          OCT 24-28 8am-5pm 

NOVEMBER 1st is ELECTION DAY!!!  7am-7pm 

After meeting with Moira, we discussed lobbying efforts at the capitol.  The College Opportunity Fund is a major issue that we will continue to fight to fund.  After November 1st we will have a much better idea of proposed legislation that will affect students.  NOV 1st will determine how Leg Affairs approaches lobbying at the capitol. 

I have tons of GO RAMS signs, if anyone would like to assist me in handing them out, come see me.

~have a terrific week!

Marketing Director –Nic Redavid

The marketing departmentis once again hard at work. We are still looking for a fourth person for the team, so if you could tell your friends and collegues that would be helpful. (Also - Senators, please announce this at your college councils!) The projects for this week are Mission IMPROVable, ASCSU Open Forum, Fort Film Fest, Cinema, OriginIdol, and the Pullout.
Here is just another very important reminder: The ASCSU Pullout will be in the Collegian on November 16th. Senators, Directors, Assistants and Associate Directors, ASAP, and Judicial - if you want your picture and bio info in the Pullout, you must have all your info to Kim by this Friday, the 28th. RLT and Associate Senators - There will be special sections with your names and a group picture (for RLT). I will make sure to have all that info.

Another important reminder: ASCSU Day on the Plaza will be November 17th. This will require help from everyone in the organization. It will be from 11-1 on the Plaza. It will feature all the colleges, departments, ASAP and Judicial branch. Directors - I will have info for you tomorrow at cabinet of what is expected of your department. Senate - I will have info for you at Senate of what is expected of you college, as well as a sign-up list of someone wanting to be responsible for doing it. This is a big project and very important, so EVERYONE must contribute.

That's all folks. Have a good one!

RamRide Director –Kevin McBeth

Volunteers: David Markham
A bunch of people signed up at the birthday on the plaza Monday.  I worked dispatch both Friday and Saturday, which are the first and second times this year.  Friday night we ran 13 cars.  YAY!

Special Events and Marketing: Mitch Trebesh

WOOHOO! Monday was our birthday and it was AWESOME. We had cake, and RamRide cards, and Enterprise Van. It was a good weekend, and this weekend will be even better. Why? Because there will be some really kewl costumes, or lack there of. Also, I ran a $750 ad in the collegian on Monday, It was a full page. If you haven’t seen it, you should check it out.

Director: Kevin McBeth 

We have received the Tablet P.C., and it is looking really nice. Tommy will be testing the Tablet in the cars, and see how the GPS works. We will use this information to produce a before and after report to explain why we need a grant to buy more. I worked Thursday night while writing a paper. Sadly I did not wake up for class to turn the paper in; but it is ok because class was canceled! Preparation is underway for this Holliday weekend. I hope to see you all helping us out.

Student Services Director –Shelby Wood

For-Ever-Green- Thank you to Stacy Smith who was the only person who signed up to help out, who actually showed. I’m extremely disappointed in the rest of who decided to bail without talking to someone in our department. If you volunteer to help someone, please follow through. Thank you to Courtney P, Crystal Plant and a couple Positive Impact volunteers who helped out because the detox tent was very slow (thank goodness) on Saturday. We handed out 6 boxes worth of shirts, and the east side stands were filled with green. It was an beautiful sight, and almost made me cry. I’m extremely thankful to all of you who show your spirit by wearing that shirt. You are cementing a tradition that was only a dream a couple years ago. It has been said that a “Green Out” wouldn’t ever happen at CSU, and thanks to all of you who wear your shirt, you’re making it happen. Please come and have a great time at Ram Hoopla this Thursday at 7 pm, at Moby Arena. We are kicking basketball season off in style!!!!

Positive Impact- Despite a group not showing up, and a rough start the day was beautiful, the volunteers got tans, and it was generally a great day. The number of arrests was down, and we only gave 2 transport rides. That is fabulous since I heard that this was predicted to be the worst game of the season. (ha-ha that’s what I say to the University Predictions). Also a HUGE thank you to Nic Redavid and Courtney Przybylski for coming and helping out so much in the absence of Mike and Brett. It was a fabulous day and it was made possible by them. We are ready for the nice break between home games, and ready to watch our Rammie’s play an excellent game in New Mexico on Friday! It’ll be broadcast on ESPN2, so watch and cheer! Too bad the Bronco’s couldn’t hold it together Sunday…very disappointing

Shuttle Service- Brett is working hard on getting this secured and ready to go. Right now we believe we’ll be able to hand out 250 coupons to students. This will be cemented by Halloween so that people can start coming to sign up for their coupons in time for Thanksgiving! 

Bowl Game Road Trip- There has been a lot of talk around the office about this exciting event. Here’s the low-down:

The Liberty Bowl (in Memphis) is totally out. Instead Las Vegas Bowl is good for First Place and is played on the 22nd of December. The Poinsettia Bowl is good for second place and that is in San Diego, also played on December 22nd. (This is the game we are predicted to go to, so cross your fingers!!!!) and third place is San Francisco, however due to the rowdy behavior of the fans the last time we went there, we will not be invited back, so this game is pretty much out of the question. We won’t find out for sure where we are going until the end of November but the wheels are in motion. Keep cheering on the Rammies, and pray that we win at UNM this weekend, and have a great game against TCU next weekend. Then SDSU at home the weekend after that. Keep those spirits up and those keys jingling!!! 

That’s all for now…Have a RAMTASTIC week and stay safe this weekend before Halloween!

ASAP Director –Katie Dougan

Judicial –Joy Ahrens

~The Supreme Court has had a relaxed few weeks.  The Sports Club Supreme Court representatives and I met with Sports Club directors and their representative to discuss plans of actions for this year.

~ Kyle, our RamLeader, is absolutely awesome!!!  We are having a fun time eating lunches, doing RamRide, and other such things.

~Our goal is to fix all bylaws and processes involving Supreme Court by December.

